
 

 

 

 

Kingshill Church School 

Friday 9 June 2017 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Welcome back everyone. I hope you had a lovely break. The last term of school is always an exciting 

one, especially for year 6; getting outside more (hopefully!), preparing for their 

show, going on camp and preparing for their leavers' service.  We are so very 

proud of them and hope they enjoy their last term at Kingshill!  

  

 

 

 

This week a team of year 5 and 6 girls went to Grove Sports Ground 

for a Kwik Cricket day. The sun shone and they had a great day. The 

girls worked really well as a team and managed to come a brilliant 

4th out of 15 schools. Well done girls.  

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 had a visit from our PCSOs Julie and Kate this week. The police officers talked about 'crime and 

consequences'.  It was a very useful session and very important. One of the themes was 'cyber bullying' 

and the children discussed the possible consequences of sending hurtful or nasty texts to each other. 

The officers reminded the children that to do this is in fact a criminal offence!  

 

  

Yesterday KS1 went to St Francis School for the     

annual music festival.  The children sang some lovely 

Summer songs and did actions as well.  Some        

children also played musical instruments, including 

triangle, tambourine and bells.  They had a lovely  

afternoon and were very enthusiastic when they     

returned to school. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Next Thursday evening we are looking forward to welcoming parents of our new Foundation Stage    

intake for September 2017. If you have a child starting in September please let the office know as 

soon as possible.  Do come if you already have children at Kingshill - there will always be new things to 

tell you!  

  

Sadly the KFA fun day has had to be cancelled - you will have received a letter about this yesterday. I 

hope that as many people as possible will attend the AGM in September as we NEED our KFA!  The KFA 

is a very important community body, encouraging everybody to work together for the good of the         

children in our lovely school. The KFA help the school in so many ways, with funding for school trips and 

extra equipment for example. In the current economic climate for education, schools have absolutely 

no spare money for any 'extras' and further budget cuts are on the horizon for all schools.  I would like 

to thank the current KFA committee for all their hard work and continued commitment to Kingshill.  



Learning without Limits and the 7Rs 
 

Diamond Class have been in the 'Peaceful Place' this week. It 

was lovely to see them out and enjoying that space. They have 

been learning about 'Creation in RE' and spent some quiet time                        

appreciating the wonders of God's World!  They 

also wrote some lovely prayers. 

 

 

Sapphire Class had some wonderful art/

ICT sessions with Mrs Hotchkiss 

and Mrs Bellingham, looking at Monet and  

impressionism. They created two pieces of    

art - one electronically and one with pastels 

and crayons. They managed to 

achieve some excellent results!  

 
 

Christian Values     
 

This week we have been talking about Justice. We talked about 'Fair 

Trade' and discussed bananas!  We also looked at equality and fairness. 

Sometimes it's difficult when things donõt seem fair!  

We looked at a passage from the Bible too: James 2 1-5 

Suppose a man comes into your meeting wearing a gold ring and fine clothes, and a poor man 

in filthy old clothes also comes in. If you show special attention to the man wearing fine 

clothes and say, òHereõs a good seat for you,ó but say to the poor man, òYou stand thereó or òSit 

on the floor by my feet,ó have you not been unfair among yourselves and treated others badly? 

A date for your diaryé If you are one of our wonderful volunteers who have helped with reading 

this year, I would like to invite you to a 'Tea Party' on Wednesday 19 July at 2 30 pm. The        

children would like to say 'Thank You'!  More details will follow.  
 

Good news! We heard today that we achieved our SILVER AWARD for PE!  These awards are 

given if a school participates in lots of events and trains pupils to become Sports Leaders.  I 

am most grateful to Mrs Henley, Mrs Davies and Mrs Loveridge who have helped me organise 

PE this year.  
 

Mrs Thomson                                                                                                                                              

Headteacher 



INSET DAYS FOR NEXT ACADEMIC YEAR:- 

 

Friday 20 October 2017 

Thursday 4 January 2018 

Friday 5 January 2018 

Monday 23 July 2018 

Tuesday 24 July 2018 

HELP! 

 

If anyone has an unwanted piano stool at home that 

they no longer have use for we would be very     

grateful for it. 

 

Please contact the school office. 

Thank you. 

 

Congratulations to our Learners of the Week 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


